PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR EDUCATION



TO THE CABINET

      ON 13th NOVEMBER 2001


TITLE :  BRENTNALL PRIMARY SCHOOL  -  TRANSFER TO A NEW SITE


RECOMMENDATIONS :

It is recommended that:

(a)
the proposed relocation of Brentnall Primary School to a new site on


Northumberland Street, Salford 7 be noted, and

(b)
approval be given for the publication of a Statutory Notice to reduce


the Standard Admission Number (SAN) of Brentnall Primary School


from 52 to 25.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report sets out proposals to relocate Brentnall Primary School from its

present site on Bury New Road, Salford 7 to a new site on Northumberland

Street, Salford 7 and to reduce the Standard Admission Number (SAN) of

the school from 52 to 25 to reflect the capacity of the new premises and the

reduced demand for primary school places in the area.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

(Available for public inspection)

Minutes of the Education Committee meeting held on 2nd February, 1999.


CONTACT OFFICER : Kathryn Mildenstein   Tel:  0161 837 1950


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)   Kersal, Broughton


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES


DETAILS 

1.
A review of primary school places in Salford was carried out in 1998 and amongst the recommendations made and approved by the Education Committee in February 1999 were proposals to reduce the size of Brentnall Primary School to one-form entry (Standard Admission Number (SAN) of 30, and to relocate the school on the site of the Northumberland High School on Northumberland Street, when that site became available.

2.
The decision to relocate the school was reached due to falling numbers on role and the extremely poor condition of the Brentnall School building which is considered beyond economic repair. The adjacent Northumberland Street building is in far better condition.

3.
The current Brentnall site on Bury New Road is 356 metres from the proposed new site (although the boundaries adjoin) and the current SAN is 52.  The new premises will have a capacity of 174 (plus nursery accommodation) and an SAN of 25.  This is a further reduction to the SAN of 30 agreed at Education Committee in February 1999.  However the SAN of 25 will comfortably meet the demand for places in the area.  The current number on roll at Brentnall is 140 (excluding nursery children).

4.
The proposed site was vacated by Northumberland High School (now named Irwell Park High) in July 1999 when the school moved to new premises in Britannia Street, Salford 6 but has been occupied on a temporary basis since then by Parkes Field School pending the opening of the new primary special school, Springwood Primary School.  Springwood Primary School opened on 11th September, 2001 therefore the Northumberland Street site is now available and this will enable the transfer of Brentnall Primary School to go ahead.

5.
It will be necessary for some modification/adaptions to be made to the existing buildings on the Northumberland Street site to enable the Brentnall transfer to take place. Discussion has taken place between the LEA, the school Headteacher and governors, and the schools Inspector Adviser, to agree plans to convert the building and grounds to facilitate the curriculum needs of primary age pupils.  Funding has been secured from the LEA’s NDS4 allocation.  The building works programme is due to commence soon, with a completion date of April 2002.

6.
It will be necessary for the Standard Admissions Number for the school to be reduced from 52 to 25 to reflect the new capacity of the school.  This will involve the publication of a Statutory Notice and referral of the proposal to the School Organisation Committee for approval.  
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